
              FOR MONACO HOA ANNUAL MEETING SEPTEMBER 18, 2022 
   
 
  There have been 60 RPV Neighborhood Watch emails since our last 
Annual HOA meeting, only five involved Monaco residents. This is the same 
number of crimes we had last year in Monaco: two were petty thefts-Rhone 
& Cartier, two grand thefts of vehicles-Cachan & Marne and one burglary on 
Sattes. 
 
  There were 35 Weekly Crime Bulletins. In addition emails addressed 
Emergency Preparedness (6), Animal Adoptions (1), Amazon & Paypal 
scams, catalytic converter and mailbox safety and package thefts. There 
were 6 Bulletins on Wild Fires, public safety shutoffs, cooling centers, water 
restrictions, the new Mental Health Hotline of 988 and good arrests. 
 
  I am certain all of our Block Captains would appreciate having Assistants 
so please let your Block Captain know or see me if you are willing to do this! 
 
  Please be vigilant and report any unusual activity to your Block Captain, 
securing as much information as possible. 
  
   If you don’t know your Neighborhood Watch Block Captain, I have this 
information and the website also has this. The Sheriff phone number is 
310-539-1661. 
 
Mary Ross, 
mmgatross@aol.com, 310-544-4417 
 
Monaco Neighborhood Watch Coordinator 
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